August 2018
Welcome to 1st Grade!

This newsletter contains vital information that will help you throughout the year. Please keep it handy and don’t hesitate to see me if you have any questions. Some rules have changed from last year. 
Arrival: 


School begins promptly at 7:40. Please have your child at school before that so your child can take care of their morning routine. The students may come in the class at 7:10, but not before. If you need to bring your child to school before 7:10, you may want to check into the Pryme Tyme Program. Students cannot be in the buildings before 7:10!!!

Attendance:


It is very important that your child be at school everyday. If your child must be absent, please send in a written excuse the day he/she returns to school. Reasons for absences must be recorded in the school attendance records. Please notify your child’s teacher in the event of extended absences. If your child is absent for three consecutive days please contact the school, otherwise the school is required to contact you. The school only accepts 5 handwritten excuses per year.  Please make doctor/dentist or extracurricular practices after 2:30 if possible. 

Book bag/Backpack:


All backpacks must be clear or mesh. This is school board policy.

Breakfast:


Be sure that your child has a nutritious breakfast each morning! It is hard to work and concentrate if your child is hungry. IOH serves breakfast each morning.  Please bring your student between 7:10 and 7:30 to eat breakfast unless he/she is riding the bus. 
Birthdays: If you would like to bring a treat for your child’s birthday, call me so we can make arrangements. We are unable to pass out personal birthday party invitations. Sorry for the inconvenience.  
Conferences:


If at anytime you feel a need for a conference, please schedule with me after school between 3:30 and 5:30 p.m. You can schedule a conference by sending a note, calling the school at 395-6555 (to leave a message), or emailing me. Cheryl.Wright@sccpss.com,  elizabeth.hadwin@sccpss.com , vickie.carr@sccpss.com , Melissa.Davey@sccpss.com 
Dismissal: Our wing will dismiss beginning at 2:20.  Car riders must be picked up through the carpool line from the car.  Please do not wait outside the classroom door or building for child pickup.  If you need to sign your child out early, you must sign them out before 1:45! If your child rides the bus home, please make sure that they know their bus number/color. If you need to change transportation, we need a note in writing before.
Dress:


Please read the IOH and the Chatham County School handbook carefully. The dress/uniform code is very specific as to what is appropriate and not appropriate. YOUR CHILD’S NAME SHOULD BE WRITTEN INSIDE ALL CLOTHING WHICH MAY BE REMOVED (COATS, SWEATERS) DURING THE DAY.  Per Board Policy, all students will be required to wear a uniform.  Consequences of not wearing this uniform will begin the second week of school, per the Code of Conduct. Wear shoes for playing outside, gym, and getting dirty. No pull over hoodies.
Emergencies:


We ask that all parents leave correct telephone numbers in case of emergency or illness. You must fill out the emergency information card and return it immediately. Please let the school know when there is a change of address/phone number (work or home). WE MUST ME ABLE TO REACH YOU!!!


Food/Snacks:


We will have a snack later in the day. It is not required, but a nice reward for an early lunch. Please bring a healthy snack that is not messy or requires a spoon. Water to drink only!
Fields Trips:


Field trips are an important part of our curriculum. We will take a few trips during the school year. At times we will need to collect money to cover the cost of the admission and the buses.

Greetings:

Each child should greet the teacher, friends and others when they meet them by saying “Good Morning” or “Hello”.
Homework: 


Homework is extra credit. A homework sheet will be sent home every Monday. This sheet will give homework for the entire week. Please establish a daily homework routine for your child. Homework is expected to be turned in on the day it is due, but not before it is due. When your child is absent, and the absence is excused, an extra day will be allowed for each day absent to make up the homework assignment. 
Isle of Hope Communication Folder:


The IOH folder will be sent home everyday. The folder will contain your child’s work for the week, graded papers, and notes/reminders/newsletters from the school or our classroom. Please go over the work with your child and be sure to read the reminders. PLEASE initial and check each day. Return the folder to school the next day. Please keep the behavior sheet in the folder! 
Jewelry:


Please leave all jewelry and watches at home. By wearing it to school there is the possibility of it getting lost, broken, or taken away by the teacher. 
Kindness:


We expect for each child to respect one another and treat each other with kindness.

Language Arts:


Language Arts includes: reading, writing, spelling, grammar and phonics. This year we will use the Wilson Program and Balanced Literacy.  Reading will be taught in whole group as well as small group.  We also have the “Flex” Team to help with remediation and enrichment, if needed.  
Math:


This year, we will be using the Eureka Math Program. We will also be working weekly on addition and subtraction facts. Please make sure to practice these facts at home.

Money:


There will be times throughout the year that we will need to collect money for field trips, book orders, pictures, lunch, etc…Please send all money in a sealed envelope or zipper pouch in the folder, with your child’s name on it and what it is for. Also, practice counting money with your child. 
Newsletter:


You will receive a monthly newsletter. This newsletter will inform you of classroom happenings. Also check out our web site: http://iohfirstgrade.weebly.com/ 
Outside Time:


We will have outside recess time everyday (weather permitting). This is an important time for students to release energy and distress. This time will consist of structured and unstructured physical activities. Have them wear shoes they can get dirty and play in. 
PE:


One day a week, the students may attend P.E. class with Ms. McCloskey. On That day, your child must wear tennis shoes to school. Any child without appropriate shoes or dress will not be permitted to participate in P.E. class. Each time your child sits out, his/her P.E. grade drops.  Please, no changing shoes in school! 
Progress Reports:


Your child will receive a progress report every 4 1/2 weeks and/or I will contact you personally concerning your child’s progress.

Questions:


Please let us know when you have questions or concerns. We welcome compliments as well as constructive criticism. 
Report Card:


Your child will receive a report card every nine weeks. You are required to sign the report card and send it back to school.

Resource Classes: The resource classes include: Band, Music, Art, Spanish, and P.E.  Please make sure that your child wears tennis shoes for P.E. class. 
Sight words: We have 300 Fry words to learn this year! As soon as you get your list start practicing. We will assess about 20 words every two weeks or so.
Supplies:


Please make sure that your child attends school with the necessary supplies. A supply list has been issued for first grade.  There will be times that we will request special items for certain projects. Please try to fulfill that request. If you cannot, please let your child’s teacher know.

Tardiness:


School begins at 7:40 every day!!! Any student who arrives after that will be marked tardy. If your child is tardy, you MUST sign them in at the office.  A late student will not be permitted to class without a tardy slip from the office.  Excessive tardies must be reported to a school Social Worker.
Transfers:


When transferring to another school, please notify us as far in advance as possible. Pick up necessary forms in the office. 
Unit Themes:


We will use a variety of units from the Common Core and S.T.E.A.M. to integrate all subject areas.
Volunteers & Visitors:

        We welcome parent involvement and participation. Please contact us if you can be a volunteer in our class. We also welcome visitors to our school and to our classrooms. Please make sure that you sign in at the office and get a sticker before coming to the class.
Water:


Water is a must! The brain must be hydrated in order to learn. Each student will be allowed to keep a closable water bottle in the classroom.   Please put your child’s name on it and make sure it is filled everyday. 
X: We will have an eXciting year!!!!!

Y: You, as a supportive parent, will make a difference in your child’s success!!!

Z: Zip into a great year with us!
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We have read and discussed the ABCs of First Grade!  (  Please sign and return:

Parent________________________

Student_______________________

